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Sent:  Thursday, August 8, 2019 12:14 PM  
To:  ATR-LitIII-Information (ATR)  <ATR.LitIII.Information@ATR.USDOJ.gov>  
Subject:  Performing Rights  - Antitrust Consent Decrees  
 
I am writing to request that you DO NOT end the Antitrust Consent Decrees which have 
regulated both BMI and ASCAP since the 1940's. We, and many like us across the country, are a 
small non--performing arts center serving a population base of approximately 5,000. If BMI and 
ASCAP are allowed to raise their licenses fees unchecked, this will have a devastating effect on 
our industry. Please DO NOT end the Antitrus Consent Decree! 

Sandra K. Madden 
Executive Director 
CAMPANILE CENTER FOR THE ARTS 
(715) 356-9700 
campanilecenter.org 




